CTE Committee Meeting Minutes
March 11, 2014

Members present:  Mary Clement, Zahava Wilstein, Cathy Borer, Leslie Marlow, Curt Hersey, Michelle Haney and Julee Tate

1.  Dr. Clement announced remaining spring events:
a. 2 new faculty workshops (March 13 and April 10)
b. Teaching Students with Learning Issues and Disabilities (March 25)
c. Sabbatical panel (April 1)
d. P&T workshop (May 8)

2.  Committee chose Cheating Lessons by James Lange for next year's book study because it is timely and reflects current faculty conversations. (Other options considered were Creating Self-Regulated Learners by Linda Nilson and College Unbound by Jeffrey J. Selingo.)

3.  Dr. Clement proposed polling faculty about topics that they would like to see on the CTE events calendar.  Dr. Wilstein agreed to create an on-line survey in which faculty may propose ideas and indicate their interest in the following topics:
a. Better questioning strategies for teaching
b. Hearing about the New Freshmen BCC course
c. Creating self-regulated learners
d. Teaching underprepared students
e. Digital Sandbox

4.  Dr. Clement reported that the Provost is not enthusiastic about continuing with summer course development grants.  Reasons given were the low number of applicants and the fact that after taxes, recipients only receive between $600 and $700.  Instead, Dr. Clement proposed (and stated that the Provost is supportive of) using the $3,000 from the grants fund to support attendance at teaching conferences instead.  Several members raised concerns about the change.  The main concern was that the list of sponsoring bodies for approved teaching conferences is too limited and that faculty should be allowed to attend a conference in their discipline or field that specifically addresses teaching in that area (or that a portion of the conference is dedicated to college teaching).  Dr. Wilstein also requested that we reconsider doing away completely with the summer course development grants.  She suggested that we negotiate to keep one and use the remaining funds to support attendance at teaching conferences.  Dr. Clement stated that she would bring these concerns and suggestions to the attention of the Provost.

5.  The committee chose 3 recipients for summer course development grants.  Those names will be forwarded to the Provost.

[bookmark: _GoBack]6.  The meeting was called to order and 3:00 adjourned at 3:45.
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